Barford St John & St Michael Parish Council Meeting
Wednesday 7th November 2018 at 7.30pm in Barford Village Hall


The meeting commenced at 7.30pm

Present: Cllrs Turner, Hobbs, Best, Eden, Cox, County Cllr Fatemian and Mr Best, (Parish Clerk and Responsible Financial Officer).
Apologies for absence: Cllr Charman, District Cllr Williams
	18/107
	Declarations of Interest: None

	18/108
	Minutes of the last meeting: It was RESOLVED that the minutes of the meeting held on 3rd October 2018 were a true and accurate record (unanimous).

	18/109
	Matters arising from the minutes: None


	18/110
18/110/1
18/110/2
18/110/3
18/110/4
18/110/05


	Clerk’s Report:
Allotment Water – A bill has been received from Castle Water £723.51 for £673.40 previous balance and £50.11 for 18 September 2018 to 16th October with estimated usage. I have sent it back advising that they confirmed in writing that payments are suspended until they confirm the outcome of the Thames Water on the leak allowance claim which still outstanding. The water has been turned off but I will continue to read the meter every month to ensure no leaks and to submit monthly readings.  2018 water usage is 176m3/ £240. The total cost is £261 including the standing charge of £21.
Advisory speed signs from OCC Highways – There is still no response from OCC Highways.
Grass Cutting – Thomas Fox has completed the last cut on 26th October.
WW1 Armistice Tree Sapling – Two Oak saplings and the plaque were collected today. These will be planted along Netherworton Road.
Road Salt – The salt bins will shortly be filled up by OCC. A pallet of salt bags has been delivered for topping up.



	18/111

	Correspondence: None


	18/112
18/112/1
18/112/2
	Public Participation:
Road Safety on Barford Road/ South Newington Road – Mr C Murray and the Clerk met Mr Mike Wasley from OCC Highways to discuss what action could be taken to improve road safety. After walking and driving along the roads Mr Wasley recommended signage and warnings written on the road initially with a review after a period of time to asses improvement. Mr Wasley is writing a proposal which will be fully costed. Reducing the speed limit was discussed but Mr Wasley thought that Thames Valley Police might not support this and would be unlikely to have sufficient resources to monitor the limit. Mr Wasley advised that OCC would be unlikely to fund installation of signage before the new financial year in April 2019. Mr J Holmes, who also attended the meeting advised that Inspector Wendy Percival at Banbury Police Station co-ordinates community speed-watch initiatives. The Clerk will contact her to investigate further.  
Bee Keeping on the allotments - Mr J Holmes attended the meeting to discuss bee keeping on the allotments. He had no objections to bees on the allotments but warned that they sometimes attract badgers. The beehives could be raised and/or fencing could be used to discourage them


	18/112
18/112/1

18/112/2


	County Councillor’s Report:
Road Signage Funding – County Cllr Fatemian advised that he may be able to assist with funding of signage on Barford/ South Newington Road.

Pothole mending – County Cllr Fatemian advised of a trial scheme to speed up the repair of potholes reported via fix my street whereby local volunteers are trained by OCC Highways to inspect and priorities mending in their local area. The Parish Council asked to be included in this scheme.


	18/113

	District Councillors Report: None


	18/114
18/114/1
18/114/2
	Parish Matters:
Removal of Stage in the Village Hall – The responses from parishioners on whether to remove the village hall stage were all in favour apart from one. It was agreed to proceed with obtaining quotes before the final decision is made.
Reinforcement of The Green - This work is being re-scheduled.


	18/115
18/115/1
18/115/2
18/115/3
	Planning:
18/01413/F&LB – Little Barford Mill – Granted
18/000284/TCA – Turnstile House – response returned to CDC
18/01669/F – Coombe Hill – response returned to CDC


	18/116

	Reports from Meetings: None


	18/117
18/105/1
	Finance:
Payments - The Clerk sought approval to pay cheques totalling £495.31. This was proposed by Cllr Cox and seconded by Cllr Eden.


	18/118
18/118/1
	Any Other Business:
Townsend Noticeboard Repair – This has been completed.



The next Parish Council Meeting will be held on Wednesday 5th December at 7.30pm in the Village Hall. 
There being no other business, the meeting closed at 08:47 pm
Signed by Chairman…………………………………                        Date………………………………


